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Dear Mrs. Sue,
I really enjoyed Blue School at Super Summer Arkansas and I
had a blast. Unfortunately, I highly disagree with the answer
you gave from the Ask Box question about if homosexuals are
going to hell. From what I understood, you said that
homosexuality is not a heaven or hell issue, and that
homosexuals proclaiming to be Christians will still go to
heaven if they have a “relationship with God.” The Bible says
in Romans 1:26-27, “for this cause God gave them up unto vile
affections: for even the women did change the natural use that
is against nature: and likewise also the men, leaving the
natural use of the woman, burned in their lust one toward
another; men with men working with that which is unseemly and
receiving in themselves that recompense of their error which
was meet.” And it goes on to say in verse 32, “who knowing the
judgment of God, that they which commit such things are worthy
of death, not only do the same, but have pleasure in them that
do them.” (KJV)
Would Jesus have sex with another man?
In the amplified version, the Bible says in 1 Corinthians
6:9-10, “Do you know that the unrighteous and wrongdoers will
not inherit or have any share in the kingdom of God? Do not
be deceived: neither the impure and immoral, nor idolaters,
nor adulterers, nor those who participate in homosexuality,
nor cheats, nor greedy graspers, nor drunkards, nor foul
mouthed revilers and slanderers, nor extortioners and robbers
will inherit or have any share in the kingdom of God.”
You only get saved once, however, you can stray away into sin
and lose your salvation, but you can gain it back by

rededicating your life whole heartedly and I truly believe
that if you are a homosexual, you are not truly saved.
I hope you don’t hate me for my views because I don’t mean to
put you down or anything close, I was raised up different. I
hope you understand where I’m coming from and I hope you don’t
take it wrong.
Hi ______,
I think there are two parts to your comments, one about if
homosexuals can be saved, and the other about losing our
salvation.
First, about homosexuals. I am very glad we are having this
conversation because at some point you will know someone who
loves Jesus AND is attracted to people of the same sex. If you
try to tell them they’re going to hell because of their
feelings, it will cut off all chances of having a relationship
with them. People who are attracted to their same sex don’t
choose those feelings, they don’t want them, and most of them
pray and pray for the feelings to go away. When God doesn’t
answer that prayer (because He answers it in other but harder
ways), they often either turn their back on God or they buy
the lie that God must have made them that way.
Those who identify themselves as homosexuals embrace their
feelings instead of their true identity. They are deceived and
wounded. All of us are deceived by the enemy in one way or
another. The problem is, we don’t even know when we’re being
deceived, which is why it’s so important to follow the Bible
instead of our feelings. I know several people who identify
themselves first as Christ-followers and secondly as gay; I
pray for them, because they are swallowing a lie. They have
truly put their trust in Jesus, but they are tired of fighting
their feelings and tired of waiting for God to take their
attractions away. The ones who are buying the lie also don’t
want to do the hard work of looking at the causes of their

attractions and addressing the problems that caused them,
grieving the pain of their wounds and forgiving those who hurt
them in various ways. They want the easy way out, and God
doesn’t have an “easy button” like on the commercials.
One time a lady called me whose son had come out to her as a
homosexual. She had said to her son, “I thought you were a
Christian! I thought you prayed to receive Christ when you
were a boy! You can’t possibly be a Christian and gay!” He
answered, “Mom, I AM a Christian. I’m a Christian with
problems.”
As am I.
As are you, sweet ______.
As are all of us Christ-followers.
It’s not OK to act on homosexual feelings. God disciplines
those He loves, Hebrews tells us. And those who pursue their
feelings instead of who God says they are—His beloved child
who needs to depend on Jesus for the strength to stand against
their temptations—will experience the hard consequences of
their sin. Some are HIV positive. Some are unable to have
healthy friendships with others of the same sex because they
haven’t learned to depend on Christ for their deepest heartneeds, and insist on expecting others to be what only God can
be for them. Some have lost their family relationships because
of choosing their gay relationships over all others. God lets
that kind of pain happen in order to discipline those He loves
and draw them back to Himself.
Yes, Romans 1 really does say what it says. It describes the
downward spiral into degradation when people refuse to accept
God’s right to rule in their lives. But there is a difference
between those who identify with their sin, saying that
“homosexual” is who and what they are, and those who identify
with Christ but who still experience the strong pull toward
sinful behaviors and relationships. In the re:generation

recovery ministry of our church, people say things like “I’m a
believer who struggles with homosexuality” or “I’m a believer
who struggles with anger and control” or “I’m a believer who
struggles with alcohol” or “I’m a believer who struggles with
perfectionism” or “I’m a believer who struggles with idolizing
food.” Their identity is that they are a Christ-follower, but
they are also honest about their struggles. Some of them
stumble and fall in the process of becoming like Jesus. I
certainly stumble in my walk. The stumbles have become fewer
over the years of walking with Jesus, but I still do stumble.
And I will continue to stumble my way toward heaven, as do all
Christians.
Those who identify with their sin instead of identifying with
Jesus are described in the 1 Corinthians 6 passage. But then,
when we repent of identifying with our pet sins and identify
with Jesus instead, as Paul says, “That is what some of you
WERE.”
I want you to consider the possibility that someone can be a
Christian and still experience the same temptations that they
had before becoming a Christian. That’s what I’m talking about
when I say that being a homosexual is not a heaven-or-hell
issue. When someone puts their trust in Christ, they don’t get
a lobotomy—their brain and their history are not changed. They
bring all their baggage with them into their relationship with
the Father, Son and Spirit. And Jesus invites them to release
their pieces of baggage into His hands one by one. Some refuse
to relinquish their baggage, their sin habits, to Him until
later when they experience His loving discipline. But it
doesn’t mean they’re not a Christian. It means they are a
Christian still in process.
As am I.
As are you. <gentle smile>
About the issue of losing your salvation, I invite you to look

through some short articles on our website, starting here:
www.probe.org/articles-on-losing-salvation.htm. When Jesus
said, “I give eternal life to them, and they will never
perish; and no one will snatch them out of My hand. My Father,
who has given them to Me, is greater than all; and no one is
able to snatch them out of the Father’s hand,” (John 10:28-29)
the “no one” includes us. We are secure in His hand; eternal
life is forever, and it’s permanent. We will not lose our
salvation when we sin, but we will experience a loss of
fellowship with God and He will discipline us because He wants
what is best for us. In fact, I have heard a number of people
who gave up struggling against their homosexual feelings and
dove headfirst into the gay lifestyle thinking it would give
them life. . . but they came back saying, “It was death, not
life. And I missed Jesus. He seemed very far away when I was
pursing my sin. I couldn’t live without Him. So here I am,
ready to struggle again. But this time, in His strength and
not my own.”
OK, I know that’s a lot. I hope your heart is open to what I
have to say. I LOVED having you in Blue School this year and
look forward to next year!
Hugs,
Mrs. Sue
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